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Medicaid State Plan Amendment: Reimbursement Update for 
Private Intermediate Care Facilities for Individuals with 
Intellectual Disabilities (ICF/IID) 

 
Effective from July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025, this SPA will amend 
Attachment 4.19-D of the Medicaid State Plan to make the following changes to 
the reimbursement methodology for private Intermediate Care Facilities for 
Individuals with Intellectual Disabilities (ICF/IID). 

For State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2025, this SPA implements a rebase of facility rates 
based upon 2023 cost report filings, adjusted to reflect rate increases provided 
after the cost report year ending June 30, 2023. A facility may receive a rate 
that is less than the rate in effect for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2024. There 
shall be no increase to rates based on any inflationary factor for the fiscal year 
ending June 30, 2025. 

For SFY 2025, the minimum per diem, per bed rate for each private ICF/IID 
remains $501. 

For SFY 2025, a facility may receive a rate increase for a capital improvement 
approved by the Department of Developmental Services, in consultation with 
DSS, for the health or safety of the residents during SFY 2025, only to the extent 
such rate increases are within available appropriations. 

The purpose of this SPA is to comply with subsection (h) of section 17b-340 of 
the Connecticut General Statutes, as amended by section 274 of Public Act 23-
204, An Act Concerning the State Budget for the Biennium Ending June 30, 2025, 
and Making Appropriations Therefor, and Provisions Related to Revenue and 
Other Items Implementing the State Budget. 

 

 
 

 


